Information Note – Clarification of Circular Number 0022/2009
The Department has received a number of queries regarding the interpretation of Circular 0022/2009.

In order to assist schools with the implementation of Circular 0022/2009 the position is as follows:

1. Appointments to Principal and Deputy Principal posts can continue to be made in the normal way.

2. Appointments to permanent posts of responsibility (other than Principal and Deputy Principal) cannot be made including those that were vacant on or before 27 March 2009.

3.
Appointments to acting posts of responsibility (other than Principal and Deputy Principal) cannot be made including those that were vacant on or before 27 March 2009.

3. With the exception of Principal and Deputy Principal Posts the Government decision also means that with effect from 27 March 2009 existing temporary or acting appointments to posts of responsibility cannot be renewed beyond their existing stated end date. If the existing stated end date is specified (e.g. end of current school year or other specified date) then the existing temporary or acting appointment to the post of responsibility must cease from that date and payment of the allowance will be automatically stopped. 
4. Where the POR acting appointment was made on the basis of a fixed purpose contract, for the duration of the absence of the original holder, the moratorium will apply when that absence terminates or in the event of the acting appointee leaving the post in the interim for whatever reason.  
Please note that in such cases school management authorities will be required to certify that they are in compliance with the terms of paragraph 4 as part of their notification to the Department about the continuation of these POR acting appointments beyond 31 August 2009. 

      These arrangements apply to all acting posts of responsibility including those arising from leaves of absences such as maternity leave, career break, job sharing and secondment.
5. As previously outlined the e-mail addresses for queries in relation to Circular 0022/09 are as follows: 
Primary schools:   PrimaryAllocations@education.gov.ie 

Post-Primary schools:  Allocations@education.gov.ie  
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